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Presiding Officer Stephen Rinnert called the meeting to order.
Minutes ofthe previous meeting of (December 9, 2009) were unanimously accepted.

Dean's Report

The LICH negotiations aregoing well. The Department ofHealth is very supportive ofLICH
and Downstate rejoining because of their shared history. This is a very important initiative for
the school. Downstate has a large medical school, large residency and a small university hospital
for the size ofthe educational program. Our affiliates are under increasing pressure due to the
expansion of medical school within our region and in the Caribbean. A lot of the Caribbean
students come into New York State for their training. Having our ability to control 700 to 800
beds means we can control our educationaldestiny. The finances ofLICH are a lot better with
our reimbursement rates than with their current rates.

The good news is the new academic building is going to the next phase andwe are going to start
planning. The bad news is that we are going to getour second budgetcut from the state in a year.
The new building will create jobs. The construction fund is beingvery good and supportive.
The faculty will have input during the next phase. The extension ofthe hospital is still on
course. The Dean does not know where the new academic building will be, but he would like to
have a new front on Clarkson Ave which connects to the hospital building. The idea ofa new
building is very encouraging. This will be the first new building for the hospital sincethe 50's.

The Deanthanked Dr. Sass and all of the peoplewho are involved for working on curriculum
reform. The involvement ofthe entire faculty is very encouraging and an important endeavor for
the school. This work is timely due to potential changes in national boards and an emphasis on
competency-based education.

Dr. Sass stated that the date ofthe implementationof the new curriculum has changedto the
incoming class of 2012. This was done to redesign the whole4 years at one time. This gives the
committee the ability to view the curriculum and look at all the pieces. Doc 1, which was
released in the fall of2009, was the backbone of the new curriculum. Doc 2 will be released in
the summer of2010. In the fall of 2010, the committee can start with the curriculum design by
getting people involved inwriting the curriculum. Dr. Sass stated that the goal for the summer is
to have the major components finalized. Dr. Sass stated that there others decisions thathave be
considered: 1) Committee structure; 2) The methodsthat are going to be used to teach this new
curriculum; 3) The best practices out there to provide the best support for students; 4) Ways of
raising the standards of teaching; and 5) Curriculum management structure.










